Parker County Republican Party
January 4, 2024 Executive Committee


At 7:00PM, County Chairman Brady Gray called the meeting to order, and gave the Invocation.  Joe Wilkinson led the United States Pledge, and Sheriff Russ Authier a rousing rendition of the Texas Pledge.  

The Chairman recognized the elected officials, candidates for office and guests before requesting the roll call.   Those present were Mindy White, Earlene Clouse, Lynn Monaco, Michael West, Laura Hester, Joe Wilkinson, Donna Couch, MerryLynn Gerstenschlager, Matt Ticzkus, Lisa Catlin, Betty Reinert, Dianna Meyer, Ellie Broughton, Bruce Melberg, Larry Bartoli, Elizabeth Falconer, Mary Mayo, Marvin Herring, Gene Martin, Laura Heffelfinger, Jim Forgey, and John Korpal.  Chairman Gray declared a quorum of 22.  Jeanine Kuhnell arrived after the roll call and was present for the rest of the meeting.

Chairman Gray called for the approval of the minutes from October 5th, and Donna Couch made the motion to approve, seconded by Lisa Catlin.  The minutes were approved unanimously. 

Vice Chairman Richard Heizer gave a report on Elections, noting that February 5th is the last day to register for the primary and that so many Precinct Chair positions are contested that they are searching for election judges and clerks.

The Treasurer’s Report was read and accepted. 

Betty Reinert gave the Nominations Committee report, and Joe Wilkinson noted that Kristen Fengley had filed to run for the open Chairman position for Precinct 340, and since the filing date was past and there could not be another candidate, moved to vote for her to fill that position immediately.  Donna Catlin seconded the motion.  There was some discussion as to whether Kristen needed to meet with the Nominations Committee before being voted on, and the question was called and the motion passed.  This brought the number of Executive Committee members at the meeting to 24.

Donna Couch reported nothing new for Budget and Finance, and Barbara Chapman also had nothing new to report.   Gene Martin introduced a resolution to ask the legislature to Prohibit COVID 19 Vaccines in Texas.  After some discussion, Marvin Herring made a motion to table the resolution, but found no second so the motion failed.  A roll call vote was requested and the resolution passed with 14 Aye votes to 9 Nays and one abstention.

Ed Huddleston being absent there was no report from Bylaws.  Chairman Gray requested prayers for Ed’s quick recovery.  

Gene Martin called the amendment to the Bylaws from the Special Committee for Conventions from the table with the change made to require Precinct Conventions to be held at each voting precinct on the night of the primary election following the closing of the polls.  The amendment was passed unanimously by roll call.

Lisa Catlin introduced a New Business motion to have a Candidate Forum in place of next month’s Executive Committee Meeting, seconded by Donna Couch.  The motion passed unopposed and Chairman Gray undertook to find a venue and make arrangements. 

At 7:48, Elizabeth Falconer moved to adjourn, seconded by Marvin Herring and, the motion having passed, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully presented, 

Elizabeth Bozzell, Secretary	

